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SELECT BOARD SPECIAL MEETING 

MONDAY, MARCH 8, 2021 

REMOTE MEETING 

7:00 PM 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Roy Epstein. Vice Chair Tom 

Caputo, and Select Board member Adam Dash. Town Administrator Patrice Garvin, Director of 

Community Development Glenn Clancy, Director of DPW Jay Marcotte and Chief of Police James 

Macisaac were also present. 

Public Input Session - Proposed One Lane Restriction on Leonard Street -April through October, 2021 

• Epstein said that the purpose of this meeting is informational. It's an opportunity for the public

to ask questions about the proposed plan. We are joined by Glenn Clancy, Director of

Community Development.

[The Chair asked that questions and comments be confined to three minutes.] 

• Glenn Clancy presented a sketch that indicated the proposed flow of traffic. He reported that it

is the same configuration as last summer. Traffic will again be controlled through the use of

jersey barriers. He said that the one-way flow of traffic worked out well last year. The plan is

aimed at accommodating restaurants. This configuration allowed us to protect parking places

and allowed for patrons of non-restaurant businesses to get to their businesses easily.

• Gates can be removed between Alexander St. and Victoria Taqueria for parking or delivery

trucks. But once you come to CVS, the gates will not be movable. The barriers will be in place on

both sides of street. On the south side and Wellington side of Leonard they will be solid and, on

the Taqueria side, they will be movable. The 8 or 10 parking spaces on north side of Leonard

will be open.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

Linda Cunningham, lives on North St. and she thought traffic was chaotic last year. She said there was 

non-stop parking and people trying to turn around. She wondered if it would make sense to change the 

flow of traffic on Morse St.? She feels this would allow turning into the town lot and people could get 

into the dentist office more easily. 

• Glenn Clancy answered that the reason they had one way from Leonard to Pleasant was to

direct traffic away from Belmont Center to eliminate traffic coming off Concord Ave. He said it is

more logical to have traffic flow through intersection and onto Concord and take right at

Concord at the light onto Pleasant.

• Epstein said there is considerable traffic coming under the bridge and Police Chief wanted to

give people access to Route 2. There was concern that if people took immediate left, there

would be chance for accidents.

• Epstein said they will take Linda's suggestion into consideration before final decision is made.
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